A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 27, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member.

OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Bailey, Fire Marshal Koehler, David Hall, Alicia Meredith, Jessica Campbell, Bryan Slade, Courtney Lewis, David Duggins, Chris Gardner, Larry Summers, Linda Moeller and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

BIDS:

1. Warren Nash re: Bids for New Albany Alleyway Improvements
Mr. Nash opened the following bids for New Albany Alleyway Improvements:


Base
 
Alt. 1
 
UP 1
      UP 2
 UP 3
        UP 4

Latco Selby
$52,733.00
$26,603.00
$962.00     $1,890.00   $1,635.00   $1,740.00

Upton Pry
$63,000.00
$24,000.00
$1,450.00  $1,200.00
  $1,250.00  $2,400.00



Mr. Nash stated that these bids will be taken under advisement for legal to review and he will hopefully have them back before the end of the meeting to award.
Mr. Duggins stated that the bids were reviewed and everything was in order for the low bid of Latco Selby House and he requested that the board award the base bid amount of $52,733.00 and add alternate no. 1 which is $26,603.00.
Mr. Nash asked if that is all falling within the estimate.

Mr. Duggins replied yes.

Mr. Nash asked when the project will start.

Mr. Duggins replied when the weather breaks.

Mr. Nash asked when it will be finished.

Mr. Duggins replied this summer.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the low bid for Latco Selby House for the base bid of $52,733.00 and add alternate no. 1 of $26,603.00, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. David Ruckman re: Summit Springs plat 
Not Present.

COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mobility re: Installation of utility pole for cell antenna in right-of-way
Mr. Summers stated that he is still looking into this item.
TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:

1. Vicki Glotzbach re: Residential parking permit for Kenneth Nolot at 219 Sloemer
Mrs. Glotzbach stated that the board received a copy of the application in their packets.  She said that Police Chief Bailey has checked and approved it so now it needs board approval.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

2. David Duggins re: Proposal from T.A. Ginkins Company for entranceway projects
Mr. Duggins stated that he has a proposal from T.A. Ginkins Company to repair and rebuild entranceways of a few of our older subdivisions in the city.  He said the city council allotted $25,000.00 for this work which includes Watkins Prairie and East and West Oakwood Drives.  He also said that the contract amount is not to exceed $25,000.00 and requested that the board approve it.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

3. Larry Summers re: Change Order No. 1 for 2016 Annual Street Paving and Repairs
Mr. Summers stated they are looking to extend the completion date from December 31, 2016 to June 30, 2017 to pave our downtown grid system with that particular paving contract.  He said that the unit price is within.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

4. Linda Moeller re: BOW-16-02 Resolution Regarding Bank Reconciliation

Mrs. Moeller presented a resolution concerning the bank reconciliations for Bank 1 and Bank SEW.  She explained that she appeared before the sewer board last week and they approved to have an adjustment made to that bank account.  She said that the adjustments that they been investigating go back to 2003 software conversion issues.  She stated that these are amounts that they cannot identify at this point but they were able to identify many of the issues and do journal entries with supporting documentation.  She said that the figures that remain are things they cannot identify but have remained constant since 2013 with no change.  She also said that they are confident at this time in making the journal entries for the bank reconciliations to reflect this.  She added that state board of accounts has audited them each year since 2013 and has also concurred that these amounts have stayed consistent.  She requested that the board approve an adjustment in the amount of $175,277.69 to the Bank 1 account which is the board of work’s account.  She thanked the staff in the controller’s office for all of their due diligence especially Marcus Flynn who has done an enormous amount of work on this. 

Mr. Thompson moved to approve the reconciliation of $175,277.00 in the Bank 1 account, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

5. Larry Summers re: Supplemental to original contract for Grant Line Road Project
Mr. Summers explained that he has two contracts for the Grant Line Road project that were previously approved by the board but INDOT has since modified those contracts changing them from a regular contract to a supplemental to the original contract.   He said that they are currently with legal but requested the board approve them pending Mr. Gibson’s approval.  He said that no numbers have changed but it is just the form of the contract that changed.
Mr. Nash asked where this is on Grant Line Road.
Mr. Summers stated that it is from Beechwood Avenue to McDonald Lane.  He said that it is supposed to let in January 2018.
Mr. Nash asked what the new supplements involve.

Mr. Summers stated that we received additional funds from KIPDA and we are putting that into this contract but it has already been approved by this board and this is just changing the form of the contract. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if he would provide the board with the information after legal reviews it.
Mr. Summers replied yes.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the supplemental to original contract for the Grant Line Road project subject to the legal department’s approval, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

6. Larry Summers re: Supplemental to original contract on State Street Signal project

Mr. Summers state that he has that same scenario with the State Street Signal project where they have an additional contract that needs to be changed to a supplemental.  He added that we received additional funds in there as well.  He also added that it is just a form change in the contract that was already approved by this board.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the supplemental to original contract for the State Street Signal project subject to the legal department’s approval, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
7. Warren Nash re: Construction signs off Spring Street

Mr. Nash asked if the construction signs are ready to come down.

Mr. Summers stated that they are not allowed to be taken down until the entire project is complete and there are a few punch list items that need to be taken care of.
Mr. Thompson asked if they have done the walk through.

Mr. Summers replied yes.

Mr. Nash asked what else needs to be done. 
Mr. Christmas stated that they had to order some new street signs because they had the wrong block number on them so as soon as they are made and put up then everything will be complete.
Mr. Nash asked if the construction signs will be moved after that.

Mr. Christmas stated that they will not release the construction signs to be removed until everything is done.
8. Cheryl Cotner-Bailey re: Cut requests at Roanoke Avenue

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if Roanoke Avenue was worked out.

Mr. Thompson replied no and stated that he was off last week so he didn’t get to meet with them but he will meet with them this week.
APPOINTMENTS: 

CLAIMS:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for December 20, 2016, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            


Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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